From:
Sent: 11 November 2019 17:13

To:

Cc: 100avenueroadCMP

Subject: 100 Avenue Rd NW3 ----- 2017/6638/CMP

Dear Mr Coltrini,
| wish to register my strong objection to the new CMP proposals which seem ill-thought out,
and once again to put expediting profit over the health and wellbeing of local residents.

The emissions from 25 huge construction lorries per day will hugely increase the level of
pollution in the Swiss Cottage Open Space — so long a haven for local residents, especially
children, to enjoy fresh air and exercise. The engine noise of these vehicles will disturb the
tranquillity of both Open Space users and the residents of nearby homes.

Children are particularly susceptible to asthma — between 2014-2016, 10% of London
hospital admissions for asthma were children under 14 [King’s College/Imperial College
research], while 2 Londoners over the age of 65 are hospitalised each day with either
asthma or COPD — chronic obstructive pulmonary disease — exacerbated by air pollution.
London’s toxic air is a health crisis that must not be taken lightly for the sake of shortening
construction times.

My own asthma is getting worse. | wouldn’t wish this condition on anybody.

You can lessen the damage done by decreasing the amount of vehicles arriving each day,
and altering the route to the construction site.

Swiss Cottage needs fresh air much more than it needs apartments for wealthy individuals.

Best,
Robert

Robert Sutton



